
        

Newsletter 18 2015

Dear Parents and Community Members 

 

We really are in Week 4 of Term 4!  Hard to believe, isn’t it?  For those who are counting, that is 32 

school days.  The next few weeks will be very busy with our Year 6 students attending orientation days 

for high school; school concert practice; testing and the cricket carnival.  However, during all of this, 

classes will continue and students will be expected to continue to work hard and give of their best.  

Staff will be busy planning for next year and ensuring that everything is in place for an organised start 

to 2016. 

 

Thank you to those parents who were able to attend last Thursday’s P&C meeting.  As usual, it 

demonstrated the strength behind this community. 

 

Reminder 

 

Karen from the Moorine Rock Store is unable to do School Lunches this Thursday, 5th November.  

Students will need to bring lunch from home on this day.  Sorry for any inconvenience that his may 

cause. 

 

Regards 

 

Lyndy Richmond 

Principal 

 

Upcoming Events 

Wednesday 18th November – Milo T20 Blast School Cup  

 

MILO T20 BLAST SCHOOL CUP 

MILO T20 Blast School Cups are super fun, social, safe and active. Best of all, it's real cricket 

and it's a blast! 

 

The MILO T20 Blast School Cup gives girls and boys the opportunity to play four action packed games 

of cricket in an active and social setting - all on the one day in a gala day format. Every player gets a 

chance to bat, bowl and field. It's an exciting atmosphere, complete with music and dancing just like 

the KFC T20 Big Bash League. 

 

On Wednesday 18th November 2015, Year 2 - 6 students from Moorine Rock Primary, St Joseph’s 

School and Southern Cross District High School will join together for the Milo T20 Blast School Cup. 

Parents are most welcome to come along to the Southern Cross Oval to watch their children play 

cricket. It should be a fun day! 

 

The WACA would like to remind all participants about the importance of sun protection. It is strongly 

recommended that all participants wear hats, sunscreen, and protective clothing. It is also highly 

recommended that all participants bring their own water bottle and drink plenty of water throughout 

the day. 

 

Best of luck for a great competition! 

 

Monday 23rd November – Transition Day for Year 6 students who will be attending Merredin College in 

2016. 



 

       

          BIRTHDAYS  

 

Brodie Eiffler  02.11.15  

Drew Zweck  11.11.15 

Judd Della Bosca 17.11.15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Awards - Term Four Week 3 

 

Tayla Della Bosca for her excellent knowledge of numbers and her use of this in all maths 

activities. 

Claire Birtles for making a fantastic crazy hat in technology. 

Patrick Rose for excellent detail on his island map. 

Hamish Irving for trying hard to improve his everyday spelling. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOUTHERN CROSS SWIMMING POOL 

Notice to parents that during the upcoming swimming pool opening season, the swimming pool will be 

closed to the general public every Tuesday.  

The only exception to Tuesday closure will be for Vacswim and in-school swimming lessons.                                     

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 

 
Welcome  

to the 

Southern Cross District High School 

Book Fair 2015! 

Where: SCDHS Library  

When: Thur 12/11, Fri 13/11 & Sat 14/11  

Times: 12&13/11 9am-3.30pm & 14/11 9am-12pm  

 

Bring the whole family along to dive into our Book Fair Ocean and have a look at a great range of  

books for young & old.  

 

With Christmas fast approaching…..Books are a great, easy & educational gift idea!! Hope to see 

you there! 

 

Melbourne Cup Sweep 
 
Thank you to Chrissy Nicholl for pulling the names out of the hat for both sweeps. 
If you have not received an email with the draw in it, please give me a ring at school prior to the race and I 
can let you know what horse that you have drawn. 
 
Good luck to you all. 
 
Josie Kent 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Car safety with kids 
 

Community Safety Month in October reminded us to take action to create safer places to live, work and 

play. Let’s keep the message in mind for the whole year! 

Children should be properly restrained every car trip. It can be hard to remember the child car restraint 

laws – so here is a reminder to keep our loved ones safe when travelling in the car. 

 Children under 6 months of age should be in a rearward facing approved child restraint.  

 Children aged 6 months to 4 years should be in either an approved rearward facing restraint, or a 

forward facing restraint with a 5 point in-built harness.  

 Children aged 4-7 years must be in an approved forward facing restraint, with either a lap sash or 

an internal harness.  

 Children aged 7 years or over must be in either an adult seatbelt or booster seat with a lap sash or 

H-harness.  

Correctly fitted child car restraints can reduce harm from injury and death in a car crash.  

 

For further information on child car restraints see www.childcarrestraints.com.au or call the Senior 

Health Promotion Officer – Safe Communities at Wheatbelt Public Health Unit on 9622 4320.  

 

 

http://www.childcarrestraints.com.au/

